
 

 

 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE APRIL 8, 2002 

WOODBRIDGE EXPANSION AREA OPEN SPACE 
PERMISSION TO HOLD A PLANTING DAY BY A COMMUNITY GROUP 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Community Services in consultation with the Commissioner of Planning 
recommends: 
 

That the Woodbridge Expansion Open Space Community Action Site Committee be 
permitted to plant within the open space as part of their community stewardship activities.  

Purpose 

To provide permission to the Woodbridge Open Space Community Action Site ( WEOS ) 
Committee to undertake a planting day in May 2002 on city owned lands at Regional Road 27 
and Rutherford Road.  

Background - Analysis and Options 

The Woodbridge open space lands referred to in the request were acquired by the City of 
Vaughan as a part of the development of the Woodbridge Expansion Area.  The subject parcel is 
at the northeast corner of Regional Road 27 and Rutherford Road.  These lands are contained 
within the study area for the Regional Road 27 Valley Corridor Study. Since the study is ongoing, 
permission to undertake the planting prior to the completion and approval of the final study is 
being sought. 
 
The location of the proposed planting is well away from any residential property boundaries and is 
in keeping with the recommendations of the Background Study for OPA 601, the precursor to the 
current Study process.  
 
The T.R.C.A. Watershed Management Advisory Board approved this site as an Action Site at the 
February 8, 2002 meeting, and funding and services will be provided by the T.R.C.A. for the 
event.  City staff have consulted with the WEOS Committee and are supportive of activities of this 
nature to promote stewardship of the open space by the community. 

Conclusion 

Staff recommend that permission be granted to the WEOS Committee to undertake a planting 
event in the Woodbridge Expansion Area Open Space. 

Attachments 

1. Resolution A35/02 T.R.C.A. Watershed Management Advisory Board 
2. Letter from WEOS Community Action Site Committee 

Report prepared by: 

Linda Laflamme, Landscape Architect, ext. 3210 

 

 



 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
G. Doris Haas 
Commissioner of Community Services 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


